MINUTES
Monthly Board Meeting
Chalk Bluff Water Supply Corporation
February 7, 2023
The Board of Directors of Chalk Bluff Water Supply Corp. will met in regular session at 6:00 PM. Tuesday, February 7, 2023 at the Chalk Bluff Water Office, 6511 Gholson Road, Waco, Texas 76705 and via Zoom.
Present in the office:  Dennis Carrigan, President; Clay McKinney, Secretary/Treasurer; Danny Volcik; Eddie Coker; Lem Brown; John Engleke; Barry Hand/Manager Operator; Elizabeth Clinard, Secretary; John Bray-Warner, member.
Present on Zoom:  Vern Darlington

Absent:  Noah Smith, Vice President; Justus Lindsey.

1) A. Call to order: Dennis Carrigan called the meter to order at 6:00 PM.  Dennis introduced Lem Brown as a new board member.
2) Action items:
A. Appoint John Engelke as a board member to replace vacancy of Steve Mauk: A Motion was made by Eddie Coker and 2nd by Clay McKinney to appoint  John Englke as a board member to replace Steve Mauk’s term to January 2024.  Motion passed with no opposition.
B. Kathleen Dow, Attorney: Did not attend.
C. Consideration of January 24, 2023 Minutes:  A Motion was made by John Englke and 2nd by Clay McKinney to accept the Minutes as written.  Motion passed with no opposition.
D. Review Bids for VAC Trailer: Dennis Carrigan said there would be a volunteer committee set to review VAC trailer purchase.  
E. Certificate of Deposit Rates from American Deposits:  Dennis Carrigan said there will be a volunteer committee to review Certificate of Deposit Rates.
F. Budget:  Dennis Carrigan asked Barry Hand to work on the system operating budget and Elizabeth Clinard to work on the office expense budget.
G. Rate Increase: A Motion was made by John Engelke and seconded by Eddie Coker to approve the new rates and implement all the rates on May 1, 2023.  After a discussion, there was a call for a vote.  John Engelke, Eddie Coker and Lem Brown voted in favor.  Clay McKinney, Danny Volcik and Vern Darlington voted against.  Dennis Carrigan broke the tie by voting against. A Motion was made by Danny Volcik and seconded by Clay McKinney to approve the new rates and implement the lower rates on 5/1/2023 and the higher use rates no earlier than 9/1/2023.  After a discussion, Clay McKinney, Danny Volcik and Vern Darlington voted in favor.  Eddie Coker, John Engelke and Lem Brown voted against.  Dennis Carrigan broke the tie by voting in favor.  Motion Passed.
3) Members/Board Members concerns:
A.  Dennis Carrigan stated he visited Sam Cates at JRBT (CPA Firm) and asked if we have the financial information to JRBT by the 10th can we have the Financials back to CBWSC by the 20th?  Sam said yes, we can.  Dennis asked Sam if we do not receive them by the 20th do we get a reduced fee:  Sam said yes.  Dennis said he would like for Elizabeth, Barry and Clay to sign off on the financials when they are received and have Elizabeth email them to the board members by the 30th for their review prior to the meeting.

B. Dennis Carrigan asked if there was any opposition to him emailing Kathleen on the status of platting that the City of Waco is withholding.

C. John Engleke asked if we can raise our pumping permit?  Dennis Carrigan said politics are involved.  Scooter said there is no water available to increase our permit.  Dennis stated that the price to buy meters is cheaper than drilling a well and people are no longer drilling wells.  Vern Darlington questioned Duff checking availability and move forward if its available?  Vern said it was voted on last month.

4) Information items:
5) Manager’s comments:
6) Adjourn: Dennis Carrigan dismissed Barry Hand and Elizabeth Clinard to adjourn into executive session.  A Motion was made by Eddie Coker and 2nd by Danny Volcik to adjourn the meeting.  Meeting adjourned at 8:16 PM.
Board of Directors may adjourn into executive session on above items under Section 551.071 of the government code to discuss matters with the water system’s attorney. No final action will be taken in executive session. 
